Armfield Homeowners Association

Annual Membership Meeting

Minutes of May 22, 2014 
Administrative:
1. Meeting began at 7:05 P.M.

2. Voting on the minutes for the May 23, 2013 annual meeting approved as emended.
3. Required quorum of 25% of the membership represented via proxy or in person was established with 123 members.
4. The next Board meeting is tentatively scheduled for June 26, 2014 at Capital Property Management offices on Centreville Road.

Report of Officers:
1. President’s report: Rob Shear began speaking on the state of the community. Pool season to begin soon. Pool will continue to use card system with pictures of families. Shade structure still stuck in county approval process. New picnic tables have been delivered. Parking lot was sealed this year. Over 70 residents voted online this year. New mulch at Clary Sage lot. Board looking into soccer goals for the community. Decorative well at Bokel entrance need a new roof. Work to begin soon on revamping the detention pond. 

2. Treasurer’s report: Susan Hanson produced charts showing community financial reserves have increased to point where board will try not to continue with 5% raise in annual dues. Future projects to include: paths, pool decking, new lights at tennis courts and entrance signs.   
Report of Committees:

1. Pool committee: Pool opens 5/24/2012 at 11am.  Each resident gets 10 pool passes.
2. Social committee: Community yard sale 6/7 from 8am-12pm. Family pool party will be held in August. June 1 will have ceremony for 100 year anniversary of Armfield farm.
3. ARB – Chair discussed policies and board meets at the beginning of each month. 
Management Agent Report:

1. Dan Gordon discussed his efforts in the community.

Unfinished Business:

1. Budget was approved by voice vote. 

New Business:

1. Virginia Delegate Tom Rust of the General Assembly spoke on Virginia issues
a. Reminded homeowners that VA is a part-time legislature, and most delegates have other jobs.
b. Passed the 2013 Transportation bill.
c. Have started working on revamping the ethics laws for VA leaders.
d. Spoke on mental health issues in the state and new laws to assist those in need.
e. No budget yet settled, but due 6/30/2014. Sticking point is expansion of Medicaid. House and Senate deadlocked.   
2. Election was held.  No nominations from the floor. Rob Shear elected to a 3-year term on the Board.
3. Residents inquired about maintenance on community land for weeds and mowing. Also adding some trees to open spaces. Question on dead tree by paths near Armfield Farm and Beech down. Question on getting community level trash contract, New password for Wifi at pool; Posted on cork board.  
Adjournment:

1. President Rob Shear adjourned the meeting at 8:50pm.

Minutes Approved: 
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